Belmont Board of Trustees

Meeting Minutes 

September 27, 2008

Beach Club – 8:00 AM

Chairman Cummings called the meeting to order at the above time and place. 

Trustees present were:

Herb Cummings, Chairman


Walter Perry, Vice Chairman

Connie Donovan, Secretary



John Hackett, Secretary

Steve Daley





George Davagian

Also present were Jay Donovan, Property and Doug Crabtree, CPA.

On a motion made by Trustee Daley and seconded by Trustee Donovan the minutes of the meeting of August 23rd were approved as amended. Passed unanimously.

Chairman Cummings then stated to the owners that every decision made in executive session is reported promptly to all the owners.

Doug Crabtree reviewed the Audit Statement that was received. We had a small operating loss for 2007, which was depreciation. A copy of the audit will be mailed to every owner.

He reported that this year’s operating budget is in line for the end of the year. Doug also indicated that the Accounts Receivable were in good shape. The special assessment has about $5000 left to collect and the operating account has about $10,000 is past due. The follow up is taking place.

Lynn spent a lot of time doing the reclassification of expenses for the entire year. The adjustment for 2008 will be made at the end of the year and allow the budget process to be done correctly as to form of ownership. An agreement has been reached about the classification of the manager’s salary by type of ownership. A copy of the balance sheet and profit and loss will go out with the minutes.

Trustee Davagian reviewed the revised reserve replacement analysis. He concentrated going out five years. We have a consultant working on the roof on Buildings one and two. They will determine any deficiencies and come up with a plan to tie down the A/C units that were not done when the roof was replaced. 

He also had $260,000 for the roof of three and four and the final cost was $230,000. The reserve was adjusted. The roof on the pool/cabana building was scheduled for 2010. The fascia boards are in rough shape. The board had two bids for the roof replacement, which had increased from one year ago.

He went on to report that our consultant would do an annual inspection of the mid-rise roofs. The Town House inspection will be done on an hourly basis as needed.

The mid-rise sealer project will have to be done every ten years.

The replacement of the mid-rise common area windows (70 Windows) has been moved to 2010 and we are waiting for hard prices.

Jay began his presentation of Facility and Site.

Building one elevator modernization is complete and the inspection has been ordered. Building five work will begin on Monday.

Jay discussed the water penetration schedule. The sealing on building five and six will be done this week. Building three and four needs sill work completed and then sealing. Building one and two has a lot of caulking issues, sill and block work to be done. The windows will be washed and covered before the sealing is done. The project is scheduled to be complete by November 15th and contractor feels he will meet that date. The contractor works Monday through Thursday 10 hours a day. No Friday work.

All the lights in the stairwells of the mid-rise have been replaced with 75watt high efficiency bulbs. The stairs have had white tape applied to risers and chairs have been provided to each landing.

The Lally column in Building one is going to be checked for water penetration.

The mid-rise entrances need the flashing sealed and this will be done before 

Memorial Day.

Unit owners 223 and 233 who are victims of water from the unit above were upset at no action being taken by the owner of 243. They felt it was unconscionable that the board could not force the unit owner to replace the sliders. The board is not being fair in not forcing the issue. Other owners mentioned that they had water from a recent big rain. Jay had seen some of the units but was not aware of all that had gotten water. If anyone has had water please let Jay know ASAP.

Unit 132 reported that he had water from above. He had a key to the unit above and checked it to find that there was water in the track and he put the Mr. Thirsty’s in. The unit owner believes that there is something else causing the water to come in.

Unit 233 told the board that they needed help and the board needs to do something. Chairman Cummings pointed out that they had to exhaust the legal side first. The board is concerned about the integrity of the buildings but there is not much we can do. We will bring in a consultant, if needed; after all other alternatives have been exhausted.

Unit 144 was concerned that the ceiling damage to his unit had not been taken care of. The board thought the problem was corrected when first brought to their attention. The roofer had gone up the next day and repaired the leak. The consultant will look at the problem this week and take action.

Unit 110 had slider installed by Encore. They had the contractor back to fix the weather stripping and have had no problem since.

Unit 233 stated that everybody has damage.

Trustee Perry stated that he had been at the Belmont for a lot of years and he felt we had the problem had been resolved. The Board instructed Jay to go into every unit and check the thermostats and Mr. Thirsty’s to be sure that everyone is doing it right.

Unit 220 wanted to know why the windows have to cleaned now and not in the spring. It was noted that the contractor has the equipment here now and we would have to pay if he had to come bank in the spring.

Unit 423 replaced their water heater and suggested that all owners check theirs. It is believed that there are some very old tanks in some units.

Unit 133 suggested that the board circulate a letter to all unit owners about the water heaters and washing machine hoses. (The board has been doing this as Richard had done every year.)

The pool will be closed on September 29th. We need to do repairs to the pool and the joists underneath. This needs to be done in fairly warm weather. The bathrooms will be kept open for cabana use until after Columbus Day.

The Board received two bids to replace the boardwalk from the restaurant to the pool. On a motion made by Trustee Perry and seconded by Trustee Donovan it was voted to award the contract to La Barge builders. Passed unanimously. The board that are good will be saved for replacement use on the other board walks. A compass rose will be installed in front of the restaurant and at the pool entrance.

The Board received bids to replace the pool roof and second set of bids to replace the TH roofs (25-32). On a motion made by Trustee Davagian and seconded by Trustee Daley it was moved to replace the TH roofs now. Passed unanimously.

On a motion made by Trustee Perry and Seconded by Trustee Hackett it was voted to replace the pool roof and siding at this time. Passed unanimously.

The mid-rise entry lobbies need to be painted. On a motion made by trustee Hackett and seconded by Trustee Davagian that we proceed with the low bid to electro static paint the interior and exterior of the lobbies. This includes the interior of the garage lobbies.

The mid-rise hall fans in buildings 3-6 are not working. On a motion made by Trustee Hackett and seconded by Trustee Perry it was voted to replace the roof exhaust fans by Perry Borden (low bidder). Passed unanimously.

The board had received bids to spruce up the interior of the elevators in the mid-rise buildings. The cost was too high, but it was felt that the floors needed to be done. On a motion made by Trustee Perry and seconded by Trustee Donovan it was voted to get bids to replace the elevator car floors. Passed unanimously.

Unit owner requests

Unit 110 asked permission to replace windows per Belmont specifications. On a motion made by Trustee Hackett and seconded by Trustee Daley it was approved unanimously.

Unit 414 requested permission to replace windows with work to be done by Hamlin builders. On a motion made by Trustee Hackett and seconded by Trustee Perry it was approved unanimously.

TH 30 requested reimbursement for downspout replacement done by the unit owner. On a motion made by Trustee Daley and seconded by Trustee Davagian to deny the request as permission was never requested from the board. Further the matter must be addressed as flooding is involved.

TH 2 requested the Trust replaced the walkway inside their courtyard due to tree roots lifting the walkway. The board had cut out the roots but the owner felt that the Belmont tree was the cause and the Belmont should replace the walk. On a motion made by Trustee Donovan and seconded by Trustee Perry it was voted to get a bid from Kendall paving to replace the walk. Passed unanimously.

Unit 510 requested repair of their unit due to water. The unit was inspected and the stains were old and that the balcony work done took care of the problem. The board will have the consultant look at the problem. The request was tabled.

Unit 143 requested permission to do major renovations to the unit. On a motion made by Trustee Hackett and Seconded by Trustee Perry the request was approved unanimously. 

Unit 621 requested permission to install ceramic tile. The proper soundboard protection will be installed. On a motion made by Trustee Hackett and seconded by Trustee Daley the request was approved unanimously.

Unit owner 133, a member of the pool committee requested permission to meet with committee before the pool closed. It was pointed out that the work that was needed to be done had to be started in the warmer weather.

Unit 133 noted the water damage has not been repaired because they were concerned it would leak again. Jay went into the unit and found the problem was in the master bedroom and some in the guest bedroom.

Unit 233 is concerned about the security problem in the garage elevator lobby. The door is left open all the time. There used to be a sign there until the glass was replaced. The owner felt people did not care about the security of others, as it is open every day. (Jay is to replace the sign).

Unit owners were concerned that the remotes open the gate as well as the garage doors at the same time. Jay suggested that they bring the remote into the office and he will reprogram it.

Chairman Cummings noted he took a walk around the property and out of 30 cars outside only 7 had the “B” sticker on the window. He had been told that some owners did not want to put them on the windows. He suggested they get a piece of plastic and put in on the dash when in residence. It is important for control of the vehicles on the property.

On a motion made by Trustee Perry and seconded by Trustee Daley it was unanimously voted to approve the action of the executive board between meetings. 

The next meeting of the Trustees will be held Friday October 24, 2008 at 8:00 AM by Teleconference.

The meeting was adjourned at 12:07 PM

Respectfully submitted

John Hackett, Secretary

